

 MINUTES
August 11, 2009, 10:00am-12:00pm
	Present
	Kyle Carter, Beth Lofquist, Pat Brown, Linda Stanford, Robert Kehrberg, Perry Schoon, Scott Higgins, Wendy Ford, Bob McMahan, Dana Sally, Ron Johnson, Brian Railsback


	Recorder
	Anne Aldrich


DISCUSSION

	Restructuring Provost Council, Council of Deans and other issues (Kyle)
	The Provost summarized issues and suggestions from the July 30 COD meeting:
· COD would prefer to not discuss the level of operational detail in COD   

meetings.
· The Provost Office needs to clarify the role when an AVC is speaking for

the Provost or are operating on his/her own opinion.
· COD felt there is low value in Provost Council.
· Deans expressed appreciation of Provost Office staff intervening on their 
behalf when they experienced challenges in other areas.
· COD agreed that COD needs to operate as a team.
The Provost distributed a handout regarding the restructure to review with the deans.  Brian added efficiency as an issue.  Discussion ensued.

COD agreed to the following:

· Make sure COD has a strategic focus (policy, outcomes, priorities, 
execution of strategy, communication) for agenda items.

· Meetings will take place the first and third Tuesday of every month – two 
hours maximum.  

· Workdays will be every other month for four hours (shorter if possible).  
Workdays will include lunch and an open agenda unless a dean has a 
specific topic.  Executive assistant will not attend.

· Attendance at COD – deans, provost and associate provost (to serve as 
overlap between COD, Associates Deans Council and Administrative 
Council).  We will not change the membership unless it is needed at a later date.   

· COD will have Sam Miller and Carol Burton come to meetings on a regular basis.

· Deans will take part in setting the agenda.  

· Standing Reports – Facilities Management updates
· Associate Provost will continue to facilitate the Associate Deans Council and  move to meeting twice a month

· An Administrative Council will be created.

Expectations and Roles for Council of Deans:

1) COD will depend more on the Associate Deans Council.  Work groups of associate deans (could also include department heads and program directors) will be formed to accomplish certain tasks.  Beth will be directing these tasks.  Deans would like copies of minutes and agendas.

2) COD needs to do a better job of communicating down the ranks.

3) Deans must take the responsibility of keeping the provost informed and initiate meetings and discussions. Access should never be an issue for deans to speak/meet with the Provost.  Deans need to keep the provost informed about larger issues so he can be of assistance.  Do not wait on the provost to initiate contact.  

4) Individual meetings will be extended to an hour.  Deans should always feel they are able to call Kyle about issues rather than to try to read a long email.  A dialogue is easier to have on the telephone than through an email.   

5) Pay better attention to who is being cc’d on email – we need to minimize this and utilize email etiquette.

6) Linda suggested having a time (maybe at the end of COD meetings) to share issues that have come up, to receive feedback, to assist those who may experience a particular issue at a later time.  We will call it “deans’ time”.
Strategic Topics for Future Agendas
1) Pay for print – How can we help Chuck
2) Management of part time faculty in light of new HR rules

3) University plan – master plan in the center of campus – what is it going to look like

4) Liberal studies and professional programs – how do we link them, importance of them

5) Sam Miller – plans for enrollment management

6) Student Credit Hour Task Force follow up

7) Budget allocations across colleges, strategy, model?

8) Managing transfer students

9) Repositioning academic programs and how we are going to manage those programs

10) Summer session

11) What a WCU student should look like

12) What a graduate student from WCU should look like

13) Sub-branding




c:  Terry Welch
